January 10, 2008

Hardin County Board Of Education

Nannette S. Johnston, Superintendent

65 W.A. Jenkins Road

Elizabethtown, KY 42701

Ms. Johnston and Members of the Board of Education:

The following annual report is submitted on behalf of James T. Alton Middle School:

2006-07 Council Membership:

Jama P. Bennett                           Principal/Chair

Lara Beard                                   Teacher

Mary Lou Emerine                        Teacher

Vasco Perry                                  Teacher

Wendy Bush                                 Parent

Sherry Popham                             Parent

A. SUBCOMMITTEES and MEMBERSHIP

BUDGET:

Mary Lou Emerine, Rhonda Newton, Tami Pinson, Chanda Swift, Joyce Willow, Laura Whelan (parent) 

DRESS CODE:

Jeff East, Larissa Hatfield, Vasco Perry, Tami Pinson, Megan Sierra, Danielle Smart, Greg Sutton, Kristi Trimble (parent)

Students:  Jenna Banaag, Jordan Brangers

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT:

Jama Bennett, Melissa Dean, Jeff East, Sandy Greenwood, Larissa Hatfield, Esther Majors (parent) 

TEXTBOOK:

Elannette Baker, Doug Boyles (parent), Robin Lovelace, Amanda Minnich, Kristen Nall, Danielle Smart, Ben Stewart

B. AREAS ADDRESSED:  

Our school has continued to enhance Curriculum, Instruction and Assessment. The following list is an overview of items addressed, implemented and/or completed:

Modified block schedule implemented for increased focus on content area classes; however, teaming remains a priority allowing us to make adjustments in CIA as needed  

MAP Assessment administered in during fall and spring for reading and math.  Sub-populations were also tested in the winter

Scrimmage Tests implemented in 7th and 8th grade during fall, winter, and spring.  All results shared/discussed with students

Think Link Predictive Assessment System administered to 6th grade students during fall, winter, and spring

Think Link Predictive Assessment administered to seventh grade students in science during fall, winter, and spring

Think Link Predictive Assessment administered to eighth grade students in social studies, arts/humanities, and practical living/vocational studies during fall, winter, and spring

Think Link results were used to target specific needs of all students

Social Studies textbooks/resources purchased aligned with core content.  Added emphasis on History/Geography Alive

          KCCT data analysis completed school-wide, by each department    

          and reviewed with the SBDM Council

Job Embedded PD implemented monthly – Focus on best practice instruction, technology, etc.  

Safe School simulations conducted w/ VGPD

CIA Teacher utilized school-wide

Quarterly student recognition assemblies

Character Education program expanded with monthly student recognition

Increased parent activities – all teams hosted at least one parent night/activity

Christmas Luncheon held for all families – 140 in attendance

Twenty-four activities were coordinated for our school community through our Family Resource Youth Service Center
SBDM Policies aligned with Standards and Indicators for School Improvement – new policy manual compiled

Individual conferences held with ALL students to set CATS goals

Archery Program implemented 

SECOND CHANCE program initiated and implemented

PTSP reorganized to include quarterly meetings

          BETA Club initiated and inducted into the National BETA 

          Organization 

          Breakfast of Champions initiated and implemented

          SEALS (Students Exhibiting Awesome Leadership Skills) organized

          Transition activities enhanced with feeder elementary and high 

           schools

          Alton was recognized for passing recognition point 3 for the 2004-

           06 biennium

          Alton had NO novices on 7th grade portfolios

 C/D.  SUCCESSES and ADDITIONAL INFORMATION:


      James T.  Alton continues to receive recognition for 

                being recognized as a Kentucky Middle School To Watch 

JTA’s accountability index was 2nd in the district for middle schools

Alton’s novice rate is currently at 9.79 – 5.53 points below our biennium novice reduction rate goal of 15.32

According to the Kentucky Performance Report, Alton scored higher than the district and state in the following academic areas:  7th and 8th grade reading, 8th grade math, 8th grade social studies, 7th grade portfolios, 8th grade on-demand, and 8th grade arts/humanities   

Curriculum Maps aligned/reviewed annually

School-wide Title 1 

School Budget Adopted for 2007-08

Social Studies Textbook Plan Adopted

Comprehensive School Improvement Plan reviewed and updates made as needed

      Sixty-nine volunteers donated 1,158 volunteer hours – an 

      increase of 11 volunteers and 579.50 hours from the previous 

      year  

PTSP continued Market Day Fundraising Program for our school community generating $4,099 in profits

$1,311,31 raised by the school community and donated to an Alton family who lost their home in a fire

$1,058.39 collected by our school community and donated to help Alton’s angels at Christmas

$288.00 raised by our school community to help an Alton family impacted by the flood

      Twenty-nine students qualified for the Duke TIP Program 

Eighteen students selected for All-District band

JTA Band received 57 Distinguished and 7 Proficient awards at the Hardin County Solo and Ensemble Festival

Eighth grade band received a Distinguished rating at the KMEA Concert Festival

Ashley Gilmore, an 8th grader was the recipient of a KMSA student scholarship

Cheerleaders placed first in the small division at the St. Mercy Cheerleading competition, first at the Bellarmine University competition, and first at the CANAM Regional competition

Kenneth Coppinger, a 6th grader qualified to compete in the grade level Reader’s Digest contest

Malcolm Glover, an 8th grader, earned the right to compete at the middle school state-wrestling tournament

Lauren Mansell and Hannah Willis, both seventh graders placed in the Region 3-swim championship.  Both girls swim for NHHS

Blade Puckett, Allie Dennis, and Trent Page placed first in the Veteran’s Day Poster contest.  Andrew Boyles, Alexis Paul, and Courtney Roberts placed second.  Braden Proffitt, Alyson Burns, and Josh Bakker placed third.  

The Radcliff optimist Club for the efforts in the arts, athletics, academics, and community service work recognized Courtney and Brittany Howard, both 8th graders

Andrea Whelan, an 8th grader played on the NHHS softball team, which finished third in the Kentucky High School Softball Championships

Twenty-two students participated in the State Archery Competition.  Alton’s Archery Team placed sixth in the state – 

this is a first year program coordinated and initiated by Greg Sutton

Six Alton students participated in Track/Cross Country for NHHS

Three Alton students qualified for nationals in their age group for track/cross country

Wade Holtzclaw, a sixth grader, competed in the Kentucky Youth State Wrestling Tournament and won first in his weight class.  He also won first place in the Wrestling Nationals Tournament in order to earn the title of All-American in wrestling

Kat Gimborys and Aubri Snyder, both 8th graders, qualified for state at the High School Cross Country State Championships

Kat Gimborys was given the Kentucky AAU State award for Outstanding Athlete of the Year

Lydia Gumm, a 6th grader, won the Ms. Kentucky Golf Award

Richelle Wagner and Jacob Skaff, both 8th graders, placed third in the State History Competition

Ten Alton students were selected for the NH Baseball team

Eight Alton students were selected for NH Color Guard

Jeremy Brown, a 7th grader, placed third in the Churchill Downs State-wide Spelling Bee.  Jeremy also won the Hardin County Spelling Bee

Seven sixth graders were nominated for participation in a Leadership Summit held in Washington, D.C. 

Ten 8th grade students were selected for the National Youth Leadership Council

Mikey Crutcher, a seventh grader competed at the state level in social studies academic competition

Fourteen students earned the option of taking Algebra 1 for credit as 8th graders

Twenty-seven students were selected for the President’s Award for Educational Excellence

Rosilyn Craig, an 8th grader, won the Elizabethtown Chamber of Commerce contest for designing recycling cans

Alton’s Academic Team placed 1st in Quick Recall, and 2nd in written assessment district academic competition

Aaron Vance, a sixth grader, competed in the state Geography Bee and placed 13th
Courtney Garza, a 7th grader, had a poem she wrote published in a book

Jennifer Hilbert, a 7th grade math teacher, and Danielle Smart, an 8th grade SS teacher, were the recipients of $500.00 MAC Grants

Mary Baptiste, Lara Beard, Sylvia Stuckey, and Byron Witham were nominated for “Who’s Who Among America’s Teachers.”

Sylvia Stuckey was nominated as a candidate for Cambridge “Who’s Who Among Women Teachers in Special Education”

Fabian Bennett was inducted into National Honor Roll’s Outstanding American Teachers

Carol Richardson, an 8th grade math teacher received the Excellence in Teaching Award presented by Campbellsville University

Jama Bennett was appointed as a candidate into the Cambridge “Who’s Who Among Executive and Professional Women in Education” 

    Our 2007-08 SBDM Council will be composed of the following 

     individuals:

     Jama Bennett                           Principal/Chair

     Lara Beard                               Teacher

     Mary Lou Emerine                    Teacher

     Vasco Perry                              Teacher

     Wendy Bush                             Parent

     Sherry Popham                         Parent

     We look forward to continued collaboration and success 

     as we strive toward proficiency for all students.  

     Respectfully submitted, 

    Jama Bennett

     Principal     

